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Palm Sunday and Holy Week begins 25th March  and concludes with Jesusô            

Resurrection on 1st April, Easter Sunday. During Week 9 parents and                   

grandparents are invited to attend special liturgies or reflections remembering          

Jesusô last actions and words before his crucifixion. 
 

We will have two significant times when the whole school community will come         

together. This will be for a Palm Sunday re enactment and the Stations of the Cross. 
 

The Holy Thursday events (Washing of the Feet, The Last Supper and the Garden 

of Gethsemane) will be grade or class reflections that will be conducted throughout 

the day. All parents are invited to attend the first reflection for the day at 9:15 am. 

These reflections will be prayerful opportunities for our community that will be             

approximately 15-20 minutes. 
 

PALM SUNDAY 
Monday 26th March at 9 am our Kindergarten students will lead us for a          

special Palm Sunday liturgy in the Multi-Purpose Learning Centre. 
 

HOLY THURSDAY 
Tuesday 27th March our Years 3 and 4 students will have prepared a short         

reflection for the Last Supper and the Washing of the Feet.  

This will begin at 9:15 am in the Multi-Purpose Learning Centre and conclude on the Soft Fall area near the Basketball 

Court.    
 

Wednesday 28th March our Years1 and 2 students will lead a short reflection on the Garden of Gethsemane.  

This will begin at 9:15 am at the gates near the Kindergarten Learning Spaces. 
 

GOOD FRIDAY 
Thursday 29th March at 9:15 am Years 5 and Year 6 students will lead a special Good Friday Stations of the Cross 

liturgy in the Multi-Purpose Learning Centre. 
 

EASTER SUNDAY - THE RESURRECTION 
Wednesday 4th April - Whole School Mass to celebrate the Resurrection of Jesus in the Multi-Purpose Learning Centre at 

9:15 am. Fr John will be presiding.  
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Mass will begin at 9 am. All are wel-
come to attend. 
This week: Year 4 (Wednesday 7th 

March) in the library. 

Next Week: Year 3 (Wednesday 14th 

March) in the Year 3 learning space  
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Everyone is welcome to attend. 

This Week: Year 2 (Friday 9th March) 

Next Week: Year 1 (Friday 16th March) 

Please note: Change of Plans: There 

will be no Friday Morning Prayer during 

week 8 - 23rd March due to our school 

Cross Country Carnival. 

Instead, Kindergarten will be leading the 

whole school in prayer on Monday 26th 

March. 



iHelp Social Justice Crew Making a 
Difference to Others 

On Sunday 25th February, the iHelp (Social Justice) students participated in mass at St John 23rd,  
Stanhope Gardens. We had students involved during mass in many different ways: welcoming the           
parishioners, reading prayers of the faithful, offertory, taking up the collections  and dancing a liturgical 
movement to our School Song ñThis Holy Crossò.   We had so much fun sharing our gifts with the parish. 
 
After mass we held a cake stall outside the church. We all had fun selling the cakes we had made, and 
working out the change to give back to people. We raised $796.05. The money raised has been donated 
to the Pastoral Care Group at St John 23rd Parish. This group spends time with the elderly within our 
community. This money will go towards taking these people out and giving them a wonderful time! 
Thank you to our wonderful parents who helped us make delicious cakes and slices for this event and for 
helping us to sell on the day! 
 
We are looking forward to our next Social Justice initiative so that we can keep making a difference to 
others in our community! 
 
Sophia Ettehad and Christina Kiceec 
Year 6  

The parish of St John 23rd would like to invite the 
families of our parish schools, to join us for our      
annual living Stations of the Cross. Please come 
along to experience this prayerful re-enactment of 
our Lordôs passion and enter into the solemnity of this 
holy day. 
 

When: 30th March 2018 (Good Friday). 

Where: Holy Cross Primary School, Glenwood. 

Time:  10:00am 

If you or any members would like to participate in the 
Stations of the Cross please email Bob Agbulos at  

          bragbulos@gmail.com 


